The Civil Parish of Workington
Minutes of a meeting of the electors for the Civil Parish of Workington held at 6.15pm on Wednesday 30 April 2014 in the Banklands Centre, Workington.
In attendance: Cllr Konrad Hansen, Mayor of Workington, 12 electors (of whom 11 were town councillors) and one visitor. Town councillors present were Cllrs A Lawson, C Armstrong, M Jones, B Reville, M Rae, A Bales, P Bales, J Wright, W Bacon and G Humes. Other electors present: Mr D Holt.
Also present: Town Clerk

1 Apologies
Apologies were received from Cllrs M Heaslip, N Hardy, M Bainbridge, J Osborn, B Miskelly, B Cannon, L Baldry, M Fryer and R Jones.
2. Declarations of Interest
No declarations of interest were recived.
3. Minutes of the previous meetings
The minutes of the meeting on 11 Feb 2014 and 30 April 2013 were affirmed as a true record.
4. Annual Report

The Annual Report of the Town Council was received and accepted.
5. Town Council Accounts 

A statement of the Town Council accounts for the year ending 31 March 2014 was received and accepted.

6. Observations on the budget for 2014-15
Observations on the budget for 2014-15 were received and accepted.

7. Cumbria County Council

Cllr G Humes gave a presentation on the activities of Cumbria County Council in the town, including its grants to voluntary bodies and the wide range of activities that the county had an interest in, from highways to schools to the Port of Workington. He put this in the context of the spending cuts required by cuts to central government funding, which equated to £88 million over three years. He encouraged people to respond to the county council’s consultation documents on their budget and explained that many good and knowledgeable staff been lost or were under threat. He hoped that all council could work together with the wider community to ensure services were not lost.
8. Allerdale Borough Council

Cllr A Lawson gave a short account of the borough’s main activities in the previous year, which included plans for the new sports centre, and investment in the town centre and the Carnegie Theatre. The Rugby League World Cup had proved a boon and there had been a variety of initiatives to help reduce poverty.

9. Issues from Electors

The Mayor welcomed Monsieur Elhousssaine Ouhlisse from Workington’s French twin town Val de Reuil and other residents. 
It was queried how much the Town Council had had to pay in polling fees for the organisation of parish polls. The clerk reported that the figures he had received were £5,728 in 2001, £7,728 in 2008 and £5,528 in 2014. It was observed that the rules for polls were being reviewed by government.

It was noted that the Newlands Lane Play Area was now open, following the appeal at the meeting in 2013.

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 18.58.


